
Sandra L. Schmitz 

I have always been a law biding citizen. It is my belief that laws are necessary for society to live out their 

rights, freedoms, and liberties and at the same time prospering and living a good life. After the first 

Amendment, the Second Amendment secures these rights—for everyone living. Senate Bill 978 is the 

most massive and outrageous piece of proposed legislation for the following reasons: 

• It allows the bullies who work for United Nations Agenda 2021, 2030 to bully citizens 
while at the same time working for the Oregon Legislature, while making criminals of 
everything citizens do. You just make up a law if you want to. There will be nothing 
citizens can do can do for themselves and to defend themselves and our Republic 
without permission. Those of you who are the bullies working on this agenda to make 
criminals of citizens, knock us down, laugh at us, piss on us, and expect us to love it are 
preaching the wrong sermon to me. This is Stockholm Syndrome--loving your abuser. 

• You will then establish Martial Law and think that all other laws in the Constitution of 
the United States and of Oregon that establish citizens rights will be able to be defeated. 
You will think you are above the law and can have a gun for bullying citizens and will be 
proud of yourself thinking you can change our way of thinking in camps at the point of a 
gun—even kill us at will.  

• You will think that things are going pretty good for you. You have money, power, and 
carrying a gun. Everybody that thinks like you is singing your praises. But UN bullies call 
you “useful idiots” and when you have finished participating in the taking down of this 
country and its economy, they will knock you down, laugh at you, then piss on you for 
being stupid enough to fall for their promises and lies. They can take away everything 
you have at the snap of a finger as soon as your usefulness is completed. 

 

If you love yourself and your family and want your children to have a future you will cease and desist 
supporting the bill SB 978 and Dash 1 Amendment not be considered further. Follow your oath, 

follow the law. Don’t pass SB973. 

  

 
 


